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Financial Issues: Revenues are performing as expected for this time of year and in this 
economy, while expenses have exceeded our budget in several instances – most notably what we 
have paid out in legal fees from the General Fund and our reserves, so money is tight and cash 
flow somewhat problematic. We will see our property tax receipts at the end of this month and 
getting through to the end of April when we get those property tax receipts is going to be a cash 
flow balancing act. We have a Resolution on the agenda for you to approve a loan – with interest 
of course – from the Water Fund to the General Fund, and I am working with our bank to secure a 
line of credit as well. Once we get through the end of April we’ll be fine and can begin paying back 
whatever we borrow from both. As you can see from the General Fund vouchers, we have also cut 
expenses to the bone and are deferring anything we can until then. So 2023 will be a lean year 
with a tight belt.  

We will be starting the 2023 budget process this coming week, and expect to have a Public 
Hearing at the November 7, meeting. You all may want to have a Special Meeting sometime this 
month to review what we come up with and add your input into it – perhaps as part of the Special 
Meeting we need to set for the Public Hearing on Redistricting. I’ve already informed staff the only 
increases we will budget will be for cost of living.   

Dealing with the modem issue at the Hood Canal Marina pay station has seemingly taken on 
a life of its own. The original modem was defective and VenTek shipped us a new one under 
warranty in time for Labor Day weekend. However, it too has issues. Due to the poor quality of 
cellular service there and the fact internet isn’t available there from either Hood Canal 
Communications or Wave, makes transmitting our payment data to the bank a hit and miss 
proposition. We originally provisioned our own cellular service rather than use VenTek’s because 
of the cost - $45 per month per machine, compared to $13 each using Verizon. But it looks like we 
may have to use VenTek’s in that one location to make it work dependably. I’ve asked for a 
discount due to that and am waiting for a decision from VenTek.  

Jann is continuing to work on the reconciliations but had some unexpected family issues come 
up which has slowed her down. She has also told me that perhaps her initial timeline on this was 
somewhat optimistic. But she is making headway. She is also going to teach LeAnn how to do the 
reconciliations correctly, but has not been able to due to her personal situation. I spoke with her 
last week and she said she is back on track and apologized for the delay.  

 
Water System Issues: I have received all the documents from the State for the grant for the new 

well. I got comments back from the Squaxin Tribe but not the Skokomish Tribe yet. The Squaxins 
have agreed to approval if the County will agree to formalize a letter that was signed many years ago 
concerning Sherwood and Anderson Creeks into a Memorandum of Agreement. I have sent a note 
to the County Commissioners, but have yet to get a response. I also needed a couple of other 
clarifications from the engineers which they will have to me this week. But we should be ready for 
final submission in plenty of time. We are also going to need a Cultural Resource Survey on the well 
site, but the cost is covered by the grant. 

Aspect and NW Water have also finalized everything to put this project out to bid, which we 
should be able to do once the State and Tribes sign off on everything. 

As far as the acquisition of Jeff Carey’s water system, I have filled out the application from DOH, 
but we need a sign off from both Tribes as well. I have sent them both letters asking for that and am 
awaiting responses. 

Joe has put together the basic paperwork for the acquisition and Jeff and I will meet with both 
Aspect Consulting and NW Water about tying all this together shortly. We also may need to acquire 
some additional property at the well site for accommodating all the additional equipment. Jeff owns 
the adjacent lot and has agreed to work with us on either an easement or purchase. That lot isn’t 
buildable, but has a nice view, so what isn’t used could make a nice pocket park. We are eligible for 
DOH funding for consolidation of the two systems and I’ve begun the paperwork for our application. 
But if we do need to acquire that property, the loan will cover it. The application period opened today 
and we will have ours ready to go once we know the final dollar amount to ask for.  
 
 



Ground Breaking Event: The lobbyists would like to schedule a groundbreaking/ribbon-cutting for 
the new well at the site on either the 17th or 18th of October or the 24th or 25th of the month. They are 
coordinating with the electeds to see what dates work for them. But you all need to be aware as well 
and at least one of you – or all of you – should attend. The County Commissioners and State 
representatives will all be invited. 
 
Security Camera Issues: I turned this over to Joe Brogan, who sent the vendor a demand letter 
telling him we want the equipment removed, and the $18,000 we paid for the cameras refunded 
because he hasn’t supplied all the cameras we paid for or completed the installation. The letter also 
said that if he didn’t respond we would file suit.  

Meanwhile, I met with another vendor who has done work for several other Ports and am waiting 
for a bid. But one thing that may work to resolve this is the new vendor may be able to use the 
equipment supplied by the original vendor if their software is compatible.  

I believe the main reason the original vendor hasn't responded is because he doesn't have the 
$18,000 to refund to us or have the money to purchase the additional units to complete what he 
agreed to do when he couldn't get the original cameras we paid for. That $18,000 was supposed to 
cover paying for all the cameras he agreed to supply.  

However, if the existing equipment could be reused and redeployed in a different way, we could 
offer to settle for a smaller refund, which would also reduce the cost of the bid for the new equipment. 
So now we are waiting to see how – or if - the original vendor responds.  

We had also purchased a separate camera system from Costco just to monitor the doors of this 
building. Unfortunately, it never did work right, and burned through batteries in less than 48 hours. 
We bought new batteries believing perhaps what came with them were defective, but had the same 
problem. I returned them to Costco and we got a full refund.   

 
Redistricting: We have to have our redistricting complete by next month. We have the population 
numbers, and based on those, do not need to redraw the boundaries. 

Before adopting a plan, we must publish the draft plan and hold a Special Meeting – including 
the notice and comment – within ten days of publishing the draft plan and at least one week before 
adopting it. We published the draft plan on the website and put the link on our Facebook page. But 
it isn’t considered “published” until there’s a legal notice for it in the Shelton Journal. So that means 
we’ll need you to set at least one Special Meeting for a Public Hearing within 10 days of the Public 
Notice – of no later than the 20th. We can amend the draft if necessary after receiving public 
comments and resubmit any amended draft plan for additional written public comment at least one 
week before adopting the plan. I’ve included the rules in your meeting packet, but we need to set a 
date at this meeting for the Public Hearing and for a Meeting to adopt the plan. 

  
Delegation of Authority Update: At the Executive Director Seminar in July, Frank Chemlik brought 
up the fact that the state has increased the amount for no-bid contracts to $40,000. He suggested 
that Executive Directors review their level of spending authority and ask it to be increased to $40,000 
if it wasn’t that high. At the WPPA Small Ports Seminar being help next month, Frank is doing a 
class on why this is a good idea and will be answering questions. So I hope those of you attending 
will be there for that.  
 

Old Business: 
Oyster House: Nothing new to report on the building itself. 

GEO Engineers has straightened out all the confusion with the ACOE permit. We have applied 
for and been approved for the Hydraulic permit for our Hood Canal facilities, and tentatively for Allyn. 
The WDFW representative for Allyn has asked for specific information on the Oyster House platform 
that I had to go back to Art Anderson for. Hopefully this will be resolved this week. 

Our goal is to get the pile driving out to bid as soon as possible so hopefully we’ll be able to drive 
pilings during this year’s fish window, which closes on February 15 of next year. Timing is the critical 
issue for both getting someone to bid on this as well as get the work done in a timely manner. 

 
Sweetwater Park: As reported previously, the Salmon Center had been working with a 

volunteer organization to clean up the Peterson parcel, and they cleaned up our property last 
month as well. The Peterson parcel clean-up isn’t finished yet, and the balance of the work has to 
be rescheduled to coordinate with help from DNR.  



Meanwhile, the Salmon Center has closed on the Peterson parcel and taken ownership of it. 
At some future point, they will transfer ownership to us, but there is no rush on that – at least not 
until the project can be funded.  

I needed to secure a hulk inspection to remove what’s left of a travel trailer on our portion and 
that has been completed.  

The entire property remains closed to the public until the tree situation is completely resolved 
– which will happen when the park is developed and be paid for out of the grant. Meanwhile, we 
will have posted no trespassing signs on all the boundaries of the property and may deploy trail 
cameras to see if we have violators. RCO is aware of the situation and has agreed our actions are 
totally appropriate and acceptable to them.  

 
Kitsap All-Ports Meetings: The next meeting is October 24, and I will be taking minutes for 

the group. 
 
Criminalization of Marina Rules: Nothing new to report. 
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